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Both of my parents graduated from and were 
ordained shortly after I was born. While my 
father followed God’s call down another path, 
my mother served two and sometimes three 
rural churches in the Midwest. 

Growing up, we never had the “money” conversation—how much 
my parents made or how much debt they carried. I do remember 
one day during my eighth or ninth grade year—about 15 years after 
they graduated—they celebrated after finally paying off their stu-
dent loans. 

Money was one of several reasons I ignored my call to parish minis-
try. I knew we couldn’t afford school. Carrying the burden of stu-
dent loans can be crippling, and it can stand in the way of a good 
pastor living out their call by God.  

Because of the generosity of the church I am serving, as well as the 
Iowa Conference and the Eastern Iowa Association (prior to FFL), I 
was able to follow God’s call to ordination without enduring the 
burden of student loans. 

Thank you to all who share your abundance to help further the 
leadership in our local churches. 

— Blessings, Rev. Heidi Hulme, Pastor Faith UCC, Davenport, IA 
& Funding Future Leadership Chair 
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